LAW OFFICES OF

## BARRETT & DEACON

A PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION 300 S CHURCH STREET POST OFFICE BOX 1700 JONESBORO, ARKANSAS 72403 (870) 931-1700

(870) 931-1700 FAX (870) 931-1800

E.J. BALL PLAZA 112 W. CENTER STREET, SUITE 440 POST OFFICE BOX 1506 FAYBTTEVILLE, ARKANSAS 72702 (479) 582-5383

FAX (479) 582-5454 www.barretideacon.com

rgibson@barrettdeacon com

April 17, 2008

JOE C. BARRETT (1897-1980)

+ Also licensed in Missouri ++ Also licensed in Tennessee \* Master of Laws in Taxation \*\* Master of Laws in Agricultural Law

## Via Hand Delivery

J.C. DEACON

BARRY DEACON

KEVIN W. ÇOLE

ROBERT S. JONES

ROBERT J. GIBSON
J. BARRETT DEACON+
S. SHANE BAKER

PAMELAA HAUN-

IASON M. MILNE

BRANDY L BROWN\*\*
ANDREW H. DALLAS

BRANDON J. HARRISON

RALPH W. WADDELL

PAUL D. WADDELL.

Ms. Donna Jackson Jonesboro City Clerk 515 W. Washington Jonesboro, AR 72401

Re: Paulette Quinn (Annexation and Rezoning of Property Located Behind 6106 Southwest Drive, Jonesboro, AR)

## Dear Donna:

## Enclosed please find the following:

- 1. Petition To Accept The Annexation Of Certain Lands Into The City Of Jonesboro, Arkansas (with the Order of the County Court and Plat of Survey attached);
- 2. Resolution (referring the matter to the MAPC for a zoning recommendation);
- 3. <u>Jonesboro Fire Department Pre-Annexation Questionnaire</u> (with Plat of Survey attached);
- 4. Proposed Ordinance Accepting The Annexation Of Certain Territory To The City Of Jonesboro, Arkansas, And Making Same A Part Of The City Of Jonesboro, Arkansas, And Assigning Same to Wards;
- 5. A check in the amount of \$175.00 representing payment of the necessary filing fee for the annexation petition; and
- 6. A copy of a letter addressed to Mr. Otis Spriggs regarding the application for zoning filed in his office (without enclosures).

Please place the Resolution on the agenda for the City Council to consider at their meeting on May 6, 2008. As you can see from my letter to Mr. Spriggs, I hope to present you with a proposed Ordinance regarding the zoning recommendation of the Metropolitan Area Planning Commission following their May meeting. This would result in both the zoning

April 17, 2008 Page 2

Ordinance and the annexation Ordinance being considered by the Council at the May 20 and June 3 meetings.

Please contact me if you have any questions or comments. As always, thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

BARRETT & DEACON, A Professional Association

Robert J. Gibson

RJG:mh Enclosures

cc: Paulette Quinn (w/encl.)

FAUSERS/RJG/Quinn Aviation/clerk.city ltr.annexation wpd